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Community Physician Postpartum Visit Program 

State Directed Payment 

MVP Health Care® (MVP) appreciates the work that you do to support our Members.  

The New York State Department of Health has established a state directed payment, offering an 

additional payment on top of the global bill payment for postpartum visits provided to Medicaid 

Managed Care Members. 

To qualify for the incentive payment, Providers must complete a person-centered postpartum visit—

including a depression screening—within 12 weeks of delivery, as per ACOG/AAP guidelines. 

Criteria 

• Payment Type: Add-on payment for comprehensive postpartum visit (paid via a special payment 

term outside of the global payment or fee-for-service payment) 

• Incentive Payment: A payment of $215 will be awarded for each comprehensive postpartum visit 

completed within 12 weeks following delivery 

• Billing Procedure: Providers are required to submit claims using CPT II Code 59430 or 0503F 

(Postpartum Care Visit) with a charge of $0. Managed Care Plans must report these encounters to 

the NYS OSDS system 

• Incentive Payout: Payments will be disbursed on a quarterly basis. Following a 6-month claims 

runout period, 0503F encounters will be reviewed, and aggregate payments will be calculated and 

issued to each Provider accordingly 

• This incentive payment will apply to postpartum visits for deliveries that occurred from July 1, 

2024, through March 31, 2025 

 

For any additional questions, please contact your MVP Provider Relations Representative. 

 

This communication should be viewed by: 

OB/GYN 

Family Medicine 

Certified Nurse Mid-wives 

Nurse Practitioner - Family Health 

 


